

From: [Shoemaker, Justin](#)
To: [Bush, Jodi](#)
Cc: [Betty Grizzle](#)
Subject: Re: Wolverine briefing memo for RD
Date: Friday, June 9, 2017 1:27:27 PM

Jodi,

In response to your first point, I may add the following just above the topics for discussion:

"The following topics for discussion either directly inform the points highlighted by the Court or inform data gaps/uncertainties that are highly relevant to our DPS and listing decision for wolverine."

As far as next steps, I'm not sure what to add. We need to have the SSA to RD in Dec regardless of PVA and genetics. But maybe a next step is to decide to pursue or not pursue genetics?

And the genetics options paper is under construction, will be a revision of the talking points paper. I'll send it along when drafted.

Justin Shoemaker
Classification Biologist
U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service, Region 6
Phone: 309-757-5800 x214
Email: justin_shoemaker@fws.gov

On Fri, Jun 9, 2017 at 10:57 AM, Bush, Jodi <jodi_bush@fws.gov> wrote:

Looks pretty good Justin. One minor thing - paragraph runs into last bullet on last page.

A couple of points.

- Because we are trying to address Judges decision, we might want to be more explicit about which points are in response to the issues identified by the judge (a,b,c), so Noreen et al can follow. I don't remember DPS being part of the Judge's decision - other than not deciding. Maybe I missed it.
- Wondering if we want to be more pointed about next steps. This is our date if we have the information from the additional PVA and genetics study (if pursued).
- Assuming that the options paper was constructed from the talking points paper that you guys had previously completed last week? It wasn't included in the email.

Otherwise looks fine. JB

Jodi L. Bush
Office Supervisor

Montana State Ecological Services Office
585 Shepard Way, Suite 1
Helena, MT 59601
(406) 449-5225, ext.205

On Fri, Jun 9, 2017 at 8:45 AM, Shoemaker, Justin <justin_shoemaker@fws.gov> wrote:
Jodi and Marj,

We have prepared a briefing memo for our wolverine SSA update for the RD next Thursday. This memo needs to be to the RD's office by Monday per R6 RD briefing guidance from Stephanie Potter. Please take a look and let me know if you have edits. We will be quickly circulating a surname folder through RO ES for Mike's signature on Monday.

We are trying to put together a genetics options paper as Mike requested. It can be an attachment to this memo if we get the necessary info regarding costs by Monday. Steve is looking into it. If not, I'll drop reference to the options paper in this memo but leave the topic for discussion.

We can also attach the revised schedule to the RD memo if you think appropriate. The latest draft is attached.

Justin Shoemaker
Classification Biologist
U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service, Region 6
Phone: 309-757-5800 x214
Email: justin_shoemaker@fws.gov